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TOWN OF STARK BOARD MEETING MINUTES FOR MARCH 12, 2024 

(REVIEWED AND APPROVED APRIL 9, 2024) 

 

. 

The Town of Stark Board meeting was held on March 12, 2024 at the Town of Stark Justice 
Court Building on 703 Elwood Road. 

 

Supervisor Richard Bronner called the meeting to order at 7:00 PM. Councilman John 

Voght led us in the pledge of allegiance.   

 
Roll call was as follows: Supervisor Richard Bronner-present, Councilman Emil Ziaja-

present, Councilman John Voght-present, Councilman Tony Grescheck-present, 

Councilman Joseph Hubiak-present, Highway Superintendent Davis Hajczewski-present, 

Town Clerk Eleanor Smith-present. Also attending the meeting: special counsel Bernard 
Melewski, Gretchen and Greg Sacco, Nick and Sue Jordan, Kay Moyer, Bonnie Nestle, 

Xenia Williams, Melissa Frasier, Lori and Howie Wrench, Connie Young, Mr. and Mrs. 

Robert Hoyt, Father Nektarios, Father Innocent, Keith Schue, Jack and Marie Armstrong, 

Ronald Hrobuchak, Gerik and Larisa Fon, Chris Przestrzelski, Nathan Knablouch, Mia and 

Josiah Palumbo, Antonio Merto, Stefan Andrew, Christian Andrew, Timothy Aganko, Zian 
Andrew, Karen Havens, Christine Areaboig and Rob Hudyncia. 

 

Town Clerk Eleanor Smith read the minutes from the February  2024 meeting. Supervisor 

Bronner asked for a motion to accept. Councilman Grescheck made a motion to accept and 

Councilman Hubiak seconded. All approved. 
 

The open session of the meeting began at 7:27 PM. The identified public in attendance 

listed above were given opportunity to speak and comment and was recorded by the Ton 

Clerk. Questions pertaining to the Town, were answered by Supervisor Bronner. Questions 

pertaining to wind, both present and future, were answered by special counsel Bernard 
Melewski. The public portion of the meeting was closed at 8:15 PM. 

 

The Town Board meeting proceeded. Supervisor Bronner received notification the Town 

Justice book need to be audited. Also an update from National Grid regarding Smart Meter. 

National Grid meters will be changing in the near future. National Grid will be notifying 



property owners 1 to 2 weeks in advance of the changes. Supervisor Bronner had no other 

new business. 
 

Highway Supt. Hajczewski asked about an extended warranty for the new tractor recently 

purchased. The one year warranty is nearly over. He will obtain information regarding what 

would be covered and the cost.  

 
The Town Board reviewed the Supervisor’s report. Councilman Emil Ziaja made a motion 

ao accept and Councilman Voght seconded. All approved. 

 

The Board reviewed the General Fund vouchers and the Highway Fund voucher. There 

was a question about the uniforms given back. The T-shirts were sent back. Need to make 
sure there is a credit for the uniforms. Councilman Grescheck made a motion to approve. 

and Councilman Hubiak seconded. All approved. 

 

The next meeting will April 9, 2024.  

 
Councilman Hubiak made a motion to adjourn the meeting and Councilman Voght 

seconded. All approved. Meeting adjourned at 8:32 PM. 

 
 


